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October 10, 2023 

 
James B. Robb 
President and CEO 
North American Electric Reliability Corporation 
North Tower 3353 Peachtree Rd NE Ste 600 
Atlanta, Georgia  30326 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear President Robb: 
 
 
The independent market monitors of SPP, CAISO, MISO, NYISO, PJM, ISO-NE and AESO want to take this 
opportunity to express our support for the recommendations in the Gas Electric Harmonization Forum (GEH) 
Report submitted to you by NAESB GEH Chairs on July 28, 2023.  We also want to express our gratitude to the 
GEH Chairs for driving a large and diverse stakeholder process that led to the development of that report and 
the final recommendations.   
 
In a time of unprecedented transformation, the reliability of the bulk electric system (BES) is increasingly 
dependent on the reliability of natural gas-fired generators.  As noted in multiple forums, recent winter 
storm and summer heat events have highlighted that the electric and natural gas systems do not function in 
an integrated manner when needed most, resulting in the loss of hundreds of lives and over $100 billion in 
economic damage from the 2021 and 2022 winter storms alone. 
 
We recognize that the report’s primary recommendation is that an optimal solution likely requires federal 
legislation that creates a NERC-like organization for the natural gas industry.  However, that outcome is highly 
uncertain.  Given that uncertainty, we strongly support NERC’s past, current, and future efforts to improve 
the reliability of natural gas-fired generators within the North American BES. 
 
The GEH report identifies twenty recommendations to improve gas-electric coordination and reliability.  The 
recommendations reflect the critical interdependencies between the gas and electric systems and the clear 
need for harmonization in the areas of operations, planning, and markets.  While there is general agreement 
among the Market Monitors that many of the recommendations could support BES reliability, we note that 
different RTOs/ISOs face different challenges.  For instance, some have implemented or are implementing a 
number of the GEH Forum’s recommendations. 
 
The Market Monitors encourage NERC to take actions to use the recommendations in this report to provide 
transparency and clarity of roles, responsibilities, and actions necessary to improve natural gas and electric 
systems harmonization.   
 
We appreciate your time and consideration.  Please let us know if you have any questions or if there is any 
other way we can assist your efforts. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
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Keith N. Collins     Dr. Joseph Bowring 
Vice President     President  
Market Monitoring Unit    Monitoring Analytics (PJM Monitor) 
Southwest Power Pool    2621 Van Buren Ave  
201 Worthen Drive    Norristown, PA  19403 
Little Rock, AR  72223     
kcollins@spp.org     Joseph.Bowring@monitoringanalytics.com 
 
 
 

                                   
David H. Naughton    Dr. Eric Hildebrandt 
Executive Director    Executive Director 
Market Monitoring    Department of Market Monitoring 
ISO New England    California ISO 
1 Sullivan Rd     250 Outcropping Way 
Holyoke, MA  01040    Folsom, CA 95630 
DNaughton@iso-ne.com                                  ehildebrandt@caiso.com  
 
 
 

 
Dr. Derek Olmstead    Dr. David B. Patton 
Administrator & CEO    President 
Alberta Market Surveillance Administrator Potomac Economics (MISO and NYISO Monitor) 
#600, 440 – 2nd Avenue SW   10560 Arrowhead Dr. Ste 400 
Calgary, Alberta T2P 5E9    Fairfax, VA  22030 

derek.olmstead@albertamsa.ca   dpatton@potomaceconomics.com  
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